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NOTICE TO PUBLIC OF PUBLIC COMMENT PERIOD AND PUBLIC HEARING 
 for the 2023 ANNUAL ACTION PLAN  

June 14, 2023 
Notice is given that the City of Jacksonville’s (“City”) Housing and Community Development 
Division (“HCDD”) has made available a draft of the 2023 Annual Action Plan (“AAP”) for a 
period of 30 days. The AAP provides a summary of the actions, activities, and specific 
resources that will be used each year to address needs and goals identified by the 
Consolidated Plan.  The City’s FY2023 available federal funding amounts are:  

Emergency Solutions Grant $572,658 Housing Opportunities for Persons with AIDS $3,028,862 
HOME Investment Partnership $3,695,329 Community Development Block Grant $6,626,210 

Citizens are encouraged to participate in the development of the AAP and review and make 
comments on the draft plan. The draft AAP is available for review at the HCDD webpage: 
https://www.coj.net/departments/neighborhoods/housing-and-community-development.  A hard 
copy is also available at the HCDD lobby at 214 N. Hogan Street, 7th Floor Jacksonville Florida 
32202.   
The comment period for the draft 2023 AAP is July 1, 2023 to July 30, 2023.  Comments 
should be submitted in writing to Travis Jeffrey, Interim Chief of Housing and Community 
Development Division, by email HCDDComments@coj.net, or in writing to Housing and 
Community Development Division at 214 N. Hogan Street, 7th Floor Jacksonville Florida 32202, 
and received no later than July 30, 2023.  A Public Hearing is scheduled for July 28, 2023 at 
10:00AM on the 8th Floor in Conference Room 851 at 214 N. Hogan Street, Jacksonville, 
Florida.  

Pursuant to the American with Disabilities Act, accommodations for persons with disabilities are 
available upon request. Please allow 1-2 business days notification to process; last minute 
requests will be accepted but may not be possible to fulfill. Please contact Disabled Services 
Division at: V(904) 255-5472, TTY-(904) 255-5475, or email your request to karat@coj.net. 

Chiquita Moore, Director   
Neighborhoods Department 

Travis Jeffrey, Interim Chief 
Housing and Community Development 
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